
Pipes along the Rockies – December, 2020   Page 1 of  1 

      Pipes along the Rockies 
Newsletter of the Rocky Mountain Chapter 

American Theatre Organ Society, Inc. 

 Special Stay-Safe-At-Home COVID-19 Edition - December, 2020  
Information Line:  303-466-3330 

A Message from our President 
 

Well, where did that year go? While I'm sure that 

many of us feel that 2020 has lasted an infinite 

amount of years, I am finding that I am running out 

of time to get things done before Christmas.  
 

Our monthly socials at Holiday Hills have been sus-

pended since our January meeting, of which I am 

truly thankful that I had the invitation and oppor-

tunity to play. In February we had the pleasure of 

hearing Jim Calm, Kevin Utter and Kenny Orr at 

Lakewood Cultural Center. Since then we have been 

in a perpetual holding pattern waiting for this pan-

demic to subside.  
 

In November, I had the pleasure of recording, 

"Thanksgiving Notes" with Bev Bucci and Kenny 

Orr at LCC. A great deal of gratitude is extended to 

Lee Shaw, Bill Decker and Jim Calm for making this 

video a reality. If you missed the video you can go to 

YouTube, search:  RMCATOS, and then look for 

"Thanksgiving Notes". There are also many other 

clips from our local chapter.  
 

As we get ready to 

enter 2021, please 

know that we will be 

back! We will enjoy 

each other's com-

pany, we will sing, 

we will dance and we 

will play once again! 

That is definite. 

When we are able to 

meet again, I chal-

lenge you all to invite your family and friends. This 

will be an incredible way of announcing that we 

have, "risen from the ashes!" and we are back and 

stronger than before. Until then, I want to wish each 

and every one of you a VERY Merry Christmas and 

a VERY Happy New Year! 
 

Blessings, Randy Morris, RMCATOS President 

2021 RMCATOS Officers
President: Randy Morris (303) 868-3193 

Treasurer: Ryan Kroll (970) 679-0196 

Assistant Treasurer: Rich Brooks (303) 322-8586 

Bill Kwinn, RMCATOS Chapter Photographer 
 

In Memoriam 
Long-time members Cheryl Thompson, Priscilla 

Arthur, Joe Keeley, Grace Fletcher, Hal Gloystein 

and Dick Kroeckel recently passed away. Our sym-

pathies to their families and friends. 
 

No dues are due for 2021! 
 

Treasurer’s letter: Due to the lack 

of club activities this year, the 

board has decided to extend all 

2020 club memberships through 

2021!  Therefore there is no need 

to renew your membership for 

2021.  If you would like to support 

RMCATOS via a year end charita-

ble contribution, you can send a 

check to the address below.  Any 

amount is appreciated! 
 

Ryan Kroll, RMCATOS Treasurer 

1978 Buena Vista Pl 

Loveland, CO 80538 
 

Stay-Safe-at-Home Ideas! 
You can watch YouTube organ concerts! Go to 

www.YouTube.com and do a search “RMCATOS” 

for links to our many videos, especially the new 

“Thanksgiving Notes” concert with 

Randy Morris, Bev Bucci and Kenny 

Orr. Also search for holiday songs and 

your favorite theatre organs and artists. 

All of our venues are closed for now in-

cluding the Paramount, Holiday Hills 

and Lakewood Cultural Center. Happy 

Holidays to one and all! Stay safe! 
 

http://www.youtube.com/

